Connecticut Association of Diversity and Equity Professionals (d/b/a CTAAAP)

P.O. Box 260412, Hartford, CT 06126

Thursday January 16, 2014 Membership Meeting

Department of Transportation
2800 Berlin Turnpike, Newington, CT 06111
9:00 am – 11:00 am

Meeting Minutes

Elected/Present:  Debi Freund (DCF), Leah Glende (BOR), Eric Smith (DMHAS), Nick D’Agostino (CCSU), Debbie Sass (DCF)
Elected/Absent: Amanda Anduaga-Roberson (DPH), Pat Alston (retired) and James Reed (DMHAS)
Members Present:  Cheryl Cyr (ACC), Theresa Eisenbach (HCC), Barbara Viadella (DEEP), Terry Segar (UCHC), Astread Ferron-Poole (DSS), Holly Darin (DOC), Renee LaBarge (DDS), Deb Allen (DOT), Terri-Lynn Johnston (DCF), Ngina Gibson (DCJ), Sharon Gaddy (Retired), Melissa Thompson (DSS), Ron Clymer (NVCC), Nancy Bryant (DOT), Ada Alvarez (DOT), Cordula (Retired), Sarah Carter (HCC), Levy Gillespie (SDE), Lawanda Scott (SDE), Barbara Brown (SDE), Daphne Lewis (DESPP), Lorraine Collazo-DeLeon (DMHAS), Subira Gordon (AAAC), Victor Brathwaite (DCF), Faith Jackson (City of Middletown)
TOPIC: Review and Approval of Minutes from 11/18/13 Membership Meeting

Eric Smith noted that Recording Secretary Amanda Anduaga-Roberson is out sick, but prepared the minutes from the last meeting for all to review.  Motion to accept from Barbara Viadella, 2nd from Ron Clymer.  Unanimously approved without revision.
Financial Report
Financial Secretary Debbie Sass reported that we have $1,249.33 in our savings account and $2,132.47 in our checking account.  She has not yet moved the money from pie sales from the checking into the savings account but will do so soon.  She received two bounced checks from pie sales and will be contacting those persons soon, and will seek reimbursement for bank fees.
TOPIC: Standing Committee Reports

Scholarship Committee—Chairperson Pat Alston was not present, no report.


Membership Committee—Nick D’Agostino, nothing to report.


Historical Archives Committee—James Reed was not present, no report.

Program Planning Committee—Eric Smith stated that there are no plans yet for the annual meeting, but would like to get input from members on ideas for next September.  If we do not have suggestions it will likely be in the LOB again with our lunch catered by the Officers’ Club, which we have done for the last few years.  We seem to be happy with the venue, but Eric stated he always appreciates new ideas, especially for the theme and presenters.  We appreciate ideas for membership meeting presenters and topics as well, just send him an email any time.  Also, Eric noted that in our last meeting we discussed adding links on our website to resources like CHRO, and putting up PowerPoint presentations for members to share.  He has done this, so please check out the website under “Resources”.  Again, he would always like suggestions on what to add or improve on for the website, www.cadep.net.
Legislative Review Committee—Debi Freund stated that there is little to report since the legislature is not in session yet, but asked the members if they were aware of any proposals for this year.  Debi stated that she will let members know when we hear about anything with potential to affect us in affirmative action.
TOPIC:  Welcome and Introductions

President Debi Freund introduced our guest, Tanya Hughes, newly appointed Executive Director of the Commission on Human Rights and Opportunities (CHRO) and the members all congratulated her on her appointment.  Members around the room introduced themselves and stated any notable events at their agencies/organizations.  DSS-has a new computer system.  Board of Regents—Leah returned from vacation, and there are a few new hires in Human Resources.  DEEP—Barbara V. announced that they recently found out their Commissioner is leaving and Gov. Malloy will soon announce a replacement.  Barbara also announced her promotion to EEO Manager.  DEEP is still short-staffed in affirmative action and could use more help.   DOT-Nancy B. stated she has two new staff, which are being trained, and with her today is Deb Allen.  She announced that DOT recently was awarded a federal highways grant for summer workers and is developing its student intern and mentoring programs.  CCSU—Nick announced two events—Tim Wise will be speaking at CCSU on January 30, 2014 at 6pm, and there is a women’s panel discussion with the Hartford Courant’s Susan Campbell and PCSW’s Teresa Younger.  Nick will send Eric the information to send out.  These events are free and open to the public.  DMHAS-Lorraine stated that DMHAS is planning events for MLK day and Black History Month.  Eric Smith added that we are working on our plan, which had the due date moved to 3/1st.  DMHAS is conducting more proactive training for hiring managers and on supervising a diverse workforce.  Melissa Thompson announced that she has returned to affirmative action and is working with Astread Ferron-Poole at DSS.  Subira Gordon of African American Affairs Commission and other members announced that they were interested to hear about the status of the C.A.S.E. study.  DCF—Debi discussed initiatives at DCF to address disproportionality in the child welfare system and new initiatives for regional hiring/promotional goals for Admin. And Professionals in addition to the statewide goals.  Debi stated that the annual True Colors conference is in March at UCONN and is a life-changing event with excellent educational workshops and thousands of LGBT youth.  
TOPIC: Presenter-Tanya Hughes, CHRO Executive Director

Ms. Hughes announced that she had been the Interim Executive Director since July 1st, and was appointed permanently as the Executive Director on November 13th.  Ms. Hughes stated that one benefit she has is that she knows the agency—the good and the bad.  She stated that she believes in her staff, that they are competent, qualified and work hard at what they do.  She acknowledged that she inherited a lot of anxiety.  She noted that when she started at the agency there were 120 employees, and upon becoming Exec. Director there were 67, but she has since hired 10 people.  Ms. Hughes stated that they have appointed a new Regional Manager in Waterbury.  Ms. Hughes stated that her goals for the agency is that they are uniform and consistent in applying laws, policies, and procedures, including reviews of the Affirmative Action Plans.  Debi stated that one thing that is new at the CHRO Commission meetings is that the agencies now receive a copy of the Executive Summaries that are given to the CHRO Commissioners on the AA Plans up for review.  Members were very pleased and appreciative if this change.  Ms. Hughes stated that she likes for the meetings to present facts, and move away from what can sometimes be biting criticism during AA Plan reviews.  She stated that consistency in Plan review documents is also a goal, but some of these things will take some time.  She mentioned that there are some new initiatives such as the Racial Profiling Prohibition Project, and Town Hall Meetings planned, particularly around the recent resurgence of use of the “N” word.  CHRO is working on improving its case tracking system, with a trial in one region soon.  She said one of their main concerns is the disparities study, which was something that CHRO had requested, sat on it for a while, and eventually lost authority over it and it was given to C.A.S.E., a consultant that was working with the Legislature.  She stated that initially CHRO was in agreement with the study, but upon reviewing a report of their findings, CHRO is in total disagreement with their conclusions.  Ms. Hughes stated that she wants to upgrade our Set-Aside programs and mirror other state’s models, such as Massachusetts.  She explained that C.A.S.E.’s findings basically said that CT has quotas in its Set-Aside Program, and that the programs are unconstitutional.  Ms. Hughes stated that CHRO is developing a five-year strategic plan, and passed out surveys to the members for them to complete which will help CHRO in this endeavor.  Members asked questions of Ms. Hughes.  Town Hall meetings will be posted on the CHRO website.  Debi stated that CHRO has a Facebook and Twitter account, so please check them out and give them a “like”.  Melissa Thompson asked about changing times and etiquette in training sessions, with the younger generation using more electronics, which can be a distraction.  Ms. Hughes stated that she believes the legislature is aware of the case study and certain legislators want a cease and desist order.  Question about CHRO conducting training.  Ms. Hughes felt CHRO needs to do the training it has been expected to do, but finding resources is difficult.  Ms. Hughes stated that the C.A.S.E. study is her first priority, and she is thankful that so far the staff at CHRO has been very welcoming to her.  Questions about the AA regulations changes.  Ms. Hughes stated that they were approved by the CHRO Commissioners, and will be presented to the legislature on 2/5th.  One question was about whether she feels affirmative action as an idea and as a career is dying and what she envisions long-term for the future.  Ms. Hughes said she felt there will always be work for us to do, given the large numbers of complaints they receive.  She acknowledged that although we have an African-American man in the White House, there is still work to be done for equality in many areas.  Sharon Gaddy brought up new changes to federal contracts.  Candy Phillips confirmed.  They believe these changes take effect in March 2014.  Candy spoke about changes for veterans and disabled contractors.  Debi stated she looked at OFCCP’s information but was unable to confirm these changes.  Part of this, Candy stated, has to do with whether you can tell people to self-identify their demographics—usually reserved until after becoming an employee.   We will continue to get more certain information to members.   Ms. Hughes stated that with regard to a computer program to automate the AA Plans, as outlined in the new regs., she does not know when that would be available.  Members should not begin using the new AA regs. until it is announced at a later date.  
Tanya Hughes concluded her presentation and questions, and members thanked her again and congratulated her in her new role.  

TOPIC: Old Business

Eric stated that we have discussed the AA regulations.  He explained the SWOT analysis activity that we did at the last meeting, and that members should pick up a copy of the typed summary, which was a handout.  Action: Eric will send out the minutes and SWOT electronically so members can have it.

TOPIC: New Business
Debi announced that at the recent Managers Advisory Council (MAC) they mentioned a new program for managers to earn a degree at UCONN for a Masters in Public Administration (MPA) and they are looking for about 15 State managers.  Requirements are a Bachelor’s degree, and ti will be 1 day/week over two years for a total of about $27,000, with agencies to pay for them to attend.  

Members discussed the possibility of having CADEP be recognized by the State, or more recognized than we currently are, so that we have firm footing to continue the work that we do.  Eric discussed how this was brought up in the Steering Committee, and there are pros and cons to different avenues.  One avenue, being recognized by the State, is one that has been discussed for years and would require sponsorship by a legislator usually.  Astread suggested CHRO sponsor us.  This may mean we would have to limit our membership to State employees, but we are not sure.  We would have to add language to the CT regulations about our purpose and role, similar to MAC.  Other options are renewing our 501c6 status, or seeking 501c3 status.  Holly Darin volunteered to help us with the paperwork involved in this.  Members discussed that all of this came about from some uncertainty after a special meeting last year, but since then, through discussions with Debi Freund and Linda Yelmini, of OPM/ State office of Labor Relations, things have calmed down.  We are in a similar status to IPMA and other statewide HR organizations that meet during state time.  We have existed since 1979, and provided training for agencies that has been very valuable.  Agencies have paid membership dues.  This is a topic that will require further discussion and exploration.
Meeting Adjourned at about 11:00am.  Next membership meeting is scheduled for Thursday, March 20, 2014.


Respectfully Submitted,

Eric Smith, Corresponding Secretary for Amanda Anduaga-Roberson, Recording Secretary
